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0131  BYLAWS AND POLICIES 
 

The Board of Directors shall govern its own practices and 
actions by bylaws which provide each Board member guidelines for 
the organization of the Board and its business in meetings. 

 
The Board shall govern Commission operations by policies 

which are an expression of the goals of the district and reflect 

the expectations of the community.  These policies provide a 
public document relating the direction the Board intends the 
Commission to take and provide evaluation of progress.  The Board 
Attorney may review questions of legality of a bylaw, policy or 
proper legal procedure, upon the request of the Superintendent of 
the Board. 

 
The Board will approve administrative regulations, as 

mandated by law or administrative code, or upon the request of 
the Superintendent. 

 
Such bylaws, policies and administrative regulations shall 

be recorded in either the Commission’s policy manual or published 
handbooks routinely provided to staff, students and parents.  The 

policy manual shall serve as the source of information for those 
individuals charged with the responsibility of making consistent 
decisions for implementation of the policies, and for Board 
members and those individuals who must be informed of the Board’s 
positions on mandated, monitored and/or critical operational 
issues. 

 
The policy manual is available to the public in the 

Superintendent’s office during regular office hours. 
 
In order to assure that the Board’s policy-making power is 

exercised in an organized manner from year to year and that 
existing contents of the policy manual is kept up-to-date, the 
Board’s committee structure shall include a committee delegated 
to review new and revised policy and bylaws. 

 
The Superintendent is the designated policy facilitator for 

organizing the review of bylaws and policy and developing 
proposed revisions and/or new content for the committee’s 
consideration.  Any requests or suggestions for policy concerns 
from the Board, staff or public are to be referred to the 
Superintendent for consideration and recommendation. 
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Each year at the organization meeting, the Board shall 
readopt the existing policy manual without previous notice. 

 
The routine adoption of revision to existing content shall 

be approached in a thorough, yet expeditious manner.  If 
technical revisions are made to comply with amendments to 
statutes or administrative code, such proposed revisions shall be 
reviewed by the Superintendent and committee and recommended to 

the Board for adoption in one reading with notice to the Board to 
the effect that the revision is based on technical updating only. 

 
Likewise, if technical changes include mandated adjustments 

that leave the thrust of the content unchanged, the 
Superintendent and committee may recommend to the Board for 
adoption at first reading.  However, if such a proposal adds 
either new content or changes existing language to a considerable 
degree, the committee shall give notice to the Board that it 
recommends a first reading with adoption on second reading.  The 
Board as a whole shall determine upon first reading review if 
second reading is necessary. 

 
New bylaws and policy content arising from topics 

theretofore not addressed in the manual shall be reviewed by the 
committee upon recommendation of the Superintendent and 
subsequently recommended to the Board for adoption with a first 
and second reading.  The Board wishes to afford an opportunity 
for a thorough discussion of any new policy issues.  The Board 
reserves to itself the final determination of what shall be 
official policy of this school district. 

 
A “reading” shall mean that each Board member has had a 

chance to study the proposed policy, bylaw or regulation prior to 
the Board meeting at which any changes will be discussed.  While, 
on occasion, a proposed policy may be read aloud in its entirety, 
this does not constitute a necessary part of a “reading”. 

 
Periodic Review of Manual 

 
Major review of the district’s policy approach and existing 

policy manual contents shall be conducted at least once every 
five years to stay current with changes in district operations 
and law. 
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